Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Queen’s birthday celebrations 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

How much funding will your council be making available for the Queen’s birthday celebrations and how much of this funding was met by Central Government? I would like to have included in this, but not limited to, street parties and the recent “Clean for the Queen” event.
Answer:
Queen’s birthday event:
A public event will be taking place.  It will be funded jointly by Leicester City and Leicestershire County Councils. A final total budget is not confirmed yet but it is likely that it will be in excess of £20k.

Street parties:
We will be offering free street party arrangements but a final budget is not known yet, it depends on the level of take up.  This therefore acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.


A Clean for the Queen event was held in Abbey Park Leicester with a team of volunteers from local organisations. The cost was less than £1000


No central government funds have been received.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

